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ORDER GRANTING EXTENSION 
OF TIME 
 

BY THE CHAIR: On September 9, 2021, the Commission issued an Order 
Requesting Reply Comments on the comments filed by Carolinas Clean Energy Business 
Association (CCEBA) on September 8, 2021. The CCEBA comments were in response 
to the Petition for Approval of Limited Modifications to the North Carolina Interconnection 
Procedures to Expand Transitional Cluster Study Eligibility (Petition) filed by Duke Energy 
Carolinas, LLC and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (together, Duke) on August 17, 2021. In 
the Petition, Duke proposes modifications to the Transitional Cluster Study process that 
is part of the queue reform transition process. 

On September 15, 2021, Duke filed a Motion for Extension of Time to File Reply 
Comments. In its Motion, Duke stated that as part of the development of an accelerated 
CPRE Tranche 3 RFP, Duke and the CPRE Independent Administrator have scheduled 
a stakeholder meeting for September 17, 2021, to discuss issues concerning the CPRE 
Tranche 3 schedule and the integration of CPRE Tranche 3 into the Transitional Cluster 
Study process. In its Motion, Duke requests an extension of six days to file reply 
comments as CCEBA’s comments on the Petition are largely focused on CPRE Tranche 
3’s integration with the Transitional Cluster Study Process. Duke further states in its 
Motion that the Public Staff, Dominion Energy North Carolina, the Attorney General’s 
Office, ElectriCities, CCEBA, and the North Carolina Sustainable Energy Association do 
not object to its Motion. 

Based on the motion and the entire record, the Chair finds good cause to grant the 
requested extension. Parties may file comments on the CCEBA’s proposed modifications 
on or before Wednesday, September 22, 2021. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 17th day of September, 2021. 
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A. Shonta Dunston, Chief Clerk 


